TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON JULY 14, 2017
HEMINGWAY MEDICAL BUILDING AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Charlie Carter, Keith Baxley, Katie Crosby, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis-Town Clerk, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, Shamira McCray-Weekly Observer, Johnathan Laster, Jim Moore and Terry Allardin 
ABSENT: Mayor Grady Richardson
Council Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.

Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Miller made the motion to approve the minutes from the June 8, 2017 meeting and it was seconded by Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously. 
Old Business:  1) Mr. Miller asked the status of the generators being hooked up.  Mr. Lee stated that Mr. Buddy Richardson from Richardson Electrical is working on it.  2) Mr. Miller asked about the debris pickup.  Mr. Lee stated that he had it in administrator’s report and we will discuss it then.  3) Mr. Miller asked why the police car hasn’t been striped.  Mr. Lee stated that he would speak to Chief Todd in the morning. 4) Mrs. Crosby asked council about the drainage problem.  She stated that she had complaints from the storm on Sunday.  Mr. Lee stated that he has spoken to DOT, County Supervisor Pasley, State Mitigation, FEMA and Mr. Livingston. We have a meeting with State Mitigation this Tuesday.  Mr. Lee stated that he needs numerous people to call these people.  Not just the Town.  Mr. Baxley stated that he is getting calls also and it’s really not a Town problem but a DOT and county.  He stated that they all need to call the state and county offices.  Mr. Miller stated that everyone needs to approach our legislation to get help and also Shamira from the newspaper to get the word out.  Mr. Sutton stated that Mr. Stalvey had to jack up his lawnmower because it was under water.  Mr. Sutton stated that his air condition was under water.  The whole town was flooded.  Mr. Baxley stated that all the buildings and asphalt in town with 6.5 inches at one time is going to cause a flood.  Mr. Sutton stated that Flannigan branch needs to be cleaned out. Mr. Laster stated that the main sewer pump station was 8 inches inside the station.  The flood impacted the sewer system as well.  It also flooded Town Hall and that’s why the meeting is here at the medical building. Mr. Miller asked if Joe could set up a meeting with legislators and all of council attend.   
Persons Appearing Before Council:  None  
Jim Moore-Williamsburg County Development Director:  Mr. Moore thanked council for asking him to come.  Mr. Moore introduced Mr. Terry Allardin from Starcyl Cylinders.  This is the new business coming to the spec building right outside of Hemingway.  Mr. Allardin is a Canadian that is expanding his business in Hemingway.  He will employ machinist, welders and assembly workers.  Mr. Allardin has been working in the building for two years to get it set up.  He is doing $7 to $8 million in Canada and feels that he can do more than that in Hemingway.  He is hoping to start interviewing and hiring next month.  He hopes to have the place up and running by September 1st.  He has been in business for 22 years and 90% of his business is done in the US.  He likes to hire local and use local businesses.  Mr. Moore stated that they are going to utilize Williamsburg Tech to help with training.  Mr. Lee told Mr. Moore that he could also use the Hemingway Area Vocational Center for the welding.  This would get young people involved also.  In five years, he hopes to employ 25 to 50 employees.  Mr. Sutton told Mr. Allardin welcome to Hemingway.  Mr. Moore thanked Mr. Laster for his help with the water lines.  
Town Drainage:  This was skipped since it was already discussed in the Old Business section.
1st Reading on 2017-2018 Budget:   Mr. Lee stated that the budget is not balanced.  There are a lot of revenue and expenses that is to come.   We still have a month and half to go.   Mr. Lee is asking council to accept the budget with a 1 mil increase to taxes and a 3% employee raise.  The budget will be balanced for the final reading next month.  The 3% raise will cover all departments.  Mr. Laster stated that the water and sewer rate study was included in the packet.  He is recommending a rate increase to cover the loans that we are pursuing. A 20% increase is needed and recommend that it be split in two years with a 10% this year and 10% next year.  The expenses are bigger than the revenues. Mr. Baxley asked if this increase includes business and large customers be included in the increase.  Mr. Miller stated that he felt that the increase should be across the board.  Mr. Miller asked for council to take time to look over the survey and will discuss it at the next meeting in detail.  Mr. Laster stated that there are outside firms that do the studies and it costs around $40,000.  Mr. Baxley and Mr. Carter stated that they don’t think we need to do this.  Mr. Sutton asked if in-town and out-of-town residents pay the same thing.  Mr. Laster stated no.  Mr. Baxley made the motion to accept the budget with a 1 mil tax increase and 3% raise for employees and it was seconded Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously.
Administrator’s Report: 
1) Mr. Lee contacted a company to pick up the storm debris and it will cost around $10,000.  He will pick it up, chip it.  Mr. Lee asked council if they wanted to go this route.  Mr. Miller asked if there is another way to do this and Mr. Lee stated that DHEC won’t let you store it for more than 15 days and can’t burn.  Mr. Baxley stated that the debris has been there long enough and it needs to be done soon.  Council agreed to have a company pick it up for the $10,000.  2) The paving of the track should start this month.  The company will pave and stripe it.  Mr. Lee is asking for the parking lot to be striped also for a cost of $1500.  He is asking for the parking lot striping be paid out of the Hospitality Fund. Mrs. Crosby made the motion to stripe the parking lot for $1500 with the Hospitality Funds and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.  3) Bids for the playground equipment should be ready by the next council meeting. We should have a couple designs to choose from.  We have two bids and waiting on the third one.  Hopefully have them by the next meeting. 4) We signed an agreement with Waste Management and an increase of 3% is going to be next month but it will not affect our prices.   5) There is a sinkhole on Railroad Avenue.  This is one of the projects that we have been granted funding for but not bided yet. The Town can move ahead and do the repairs and ask for reimbursement for funding after the closing.   Rural Development is requesting a letter to proceed at our own risk.    It will be 6 to 8 months before the loan closing.  Mr. Coker made the motion to write the letter to Rural Development and it was seconded by Mr. Baxley and it carried unanimously.  

Executive Session-Review of Administrator’s Evaluation:  This was not done at this time.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:52 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
